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53rd Session – Norway
Recommendations to the UN Committee on the Rights of the Child

Prepared by Child Helpline International and Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline– August 2009
_____________________________________________________________________________
Established in 1984, “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” (800 333 21 / www.korspahalsen,no) is a national and toll-free helpline for children and young people. It is operational Monday to Friday, 14:00 – 20:00 hours, and is staffed by 350 professionally trained volunteers. The European harmonised number for child helplines 116 111 has been assigned to the “Alarm Centre for Children and Youngsters” which is a service connected to the local authorities in Norway. 

Recommendation 1

The Government of Norway should work in partnership with the “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” by: 

· Acknowledging the “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” as a fundamental child protection tool, and a tool toward the prevention and detection of violence against children.

· Supporting the implementation of the EU harmonised number 116 111 in Norway through facilitation of strong cooperation between “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” and the local authorities in charge of child protection.
Recommendation 2

The government of Norway should recognise the “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” as a viable source for data on children’s issues on a national level. 

· The Government should look to “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” as a reliable and trustworthy source for data on children’s issues to formulate child-focused government policies.

· The calls received by “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” indicate pressing needs. In 2008, “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” responded to approximately 48.000 contacts. In addition the “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” responded to 3350 mails and posted more than 6600 messages in their debate forum (young-to-young).
· The top three issues children contacted about in 2008 were related to Psycho-Social and Mental Health, Sexuality and Peer Relationships.
Recommendation 3
Government support for the helpline should include adequate funding to cover the cost of providing ongoing services.

· In 2008, “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” received approximately 4.5 % of its funding from the government. The remaining amount had to be raised by the helpline’s own fundraising activities which suffered a major loss through the international economic downturn.

· As a result “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” had to close a number of regional counselling centres in Norway. From October 1st  “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” consists of one counselling centre, based in Oslo, staffed by approximately 200 professionally trained volunteers.
If you wish further information please contact “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” International: 

Johan Martens

Advocacy Officer, “Kors på halsen Red Cross Helpline” International

johan@childhelplineinternational.org

Tel: + 31 (0)20 528 9625

Fax: + 31 (0)20 638 7655 
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